
Testimony Against the Scheduling of Kratom as a Schedule I Substance 

 
Dear Members of the Committee, 
 
I am writing you today to address the proposed classification of Kratom as a Schedule I 
substance. As a natural botanical with a long history of use, Kratom offers benefits that must be 
recognized rather than stigmatized. Here are several key points that highlight why Kratom 
should not be classified in this manner: 
 
1. **Historical Use and Cultural Significance**: Kratom, derived from the leaves of the Mitragyna 
speciosa tree, has been used for centuries in Southeast Asia for its therapeutic and stimulant 
properties. It plays a significant role in the traditional practices of various cultures, 
demonstrating that it is not merely a modern invention but a time-honored remedy. 
 
2. **Potential for Pain Relief and Opioid Alternative**: Many individuals turn to Kratom for relief 
from chronic pain and to mitigate withdrawal symptoms from opioids. Research indicates that 
Kratom can provide analgesic effects without the high risk of respiratory depression associated 
with conventional opioids, making it a safer alternative for those in need of pain management. 
 
3. **Low Abuse Potential**: Unlike substances classified as Schedule I, Kratom does not exhibit 
the same level of addictive potential. Many users report using Kratom responsibly without 
developing dependency. Studies show that the majority of users do not misuse Kratom, and it 
does not produce the same euphoric high that characterizes other controlled substances. 
 
4. **Regulation and Safety**: Instead of outright prohibition, a regulated approach to Kratom 
could ensure its safe use. By implementing quality control measures and guidelines for 
distribution, we can protect consumers from adulterated products and educate them on 
responsible usage. 
 
5. **Research Opportunities**: Scheduling Kratom as a Schedule I substance would severely 
limit research opportunities that could uncover its full potential in medicine. We must encourage 
scientific inquiry into Kratom's properties and effects rather than hinder it through restrictive 
classification. 
 
6. **Personal Testimonials**: Numerous individuals have shared their personal stories of how 
Kratom has improved their quality of life, enabling them to function in society, maintain 
employment, and care for their families. These testimonials highlight the need for a 
compassionate and informed approach to its use rather than a blanket ban. 
 
In conclusion, I urge you to reconsider the classification of Kratom as a Schedule I substance. 
By doing so, we can recognize its potential benefits, enable responsible use, and foster further 
research into its therapeutic applications. Let us choose a path that promotes health, safety, and 
informed decision-making rather than one that perpetuates stigma and misunderstanding. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Erika Kinderknecht 


